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Welcome back everyone!  It has been lovely to see everyone again and welcome/include new children 

and families in Reception and across the school.   

It was lovely to see children catching up on each other’s news as they reengaged with 

classmates.  Thank you for ensuring children looked smart and equal in their uniforms; this is an 

important precedent that prevents distraction on the wrong things (the same applies to water bottles, 

pencil cases etc).  Below are some important key messages to support us working together for the 

best outcomes for children:  



Curriculum and welcome meetings 

Children have begun launching into their curriculums (please see attached a PDF copy – all curriculum 

details can also be found on website class pages here: https://stottesdon-

school.co.uk/learning/curriculum).  I know staff would welcome touching base with you at welcome 

meetings next week to meet face to face and share key information for the year so please take note 

of dates and times.  Those that are unable to attend will be sent the information. 

Term Dates 

Term dates will also come out with this school news; these can always be found under the office 

section of our website: https://stottesdon-school.co.uk/general-office/term-dates.  The school news 

will also keep you updated with the key diary dates section at the start. 

Attendance 

Attendance was excellent last year (only a small minority were less than the 90% threshold) – well 

done – this really does make a difference to children’s achievement as the learning is planned to 

carefully build and progress.  Children obviously find learning much easier if their routine and the 

progression is logical.   Thank you for also making sure children arrive on time.  Lessons/practise 

starts straight away (8.45am) so being ready for this is a really a supportive role that parents give to 

their children.  

If your child is unwell and not able to attend school, please email or phone the office as soon as 

possible and then keep us updated on any subsequent days.  We care about all our children and if we 

don’t know why someone isn’t in we have a duty to phone, check and follow up. 

Holidays in term time are an unauthorised absence (190 school days and 175 other days for 

holidays).  If you have exceptional circumstances for a leave of absence please complete a request in 

advance (4 weeks if possible).  Forms are available from the office.  For further information please see 

our attendance policy (in line with national guidance) here. 

Reading 

And finally, I want to finish the introduction to the year with a reminder of single most important 

thing we can all gift to our children: a love of reading which underpins and inspires the growth of 

imagination, vocabulary, cultural understanding and so much more. 

Why is it important to set up regular reading routines? 

Setting up the routines of regular reading gives children both the skills to read (mechanics) and 

inspires pupils to enjoy stories and information.   Our school routine prioritises both the teaching and 

enjoyment of reading by reading in school everyday, leading guided reading in groups or classes and 

daily phonics (in younger classes). We also do class book clubs to help enthuse children about the 

books they could be reading for enjoyment. Books, funded by FOSPS, are used to create book budgets 
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that children and their teachers spend for the term in order to buy appealing texts for them to enjoy - 

like their very own bookshop! As we start the academic year, we encourage parents to also set home 

routines that include regular reading and enjoyment of books (at bedtime; whilst cooking in the 

kitchen etc.).  Children come home with two reading books: one which they can read (which practises 

the mechanics) and one which is for sharing and enjoyment. Both are really important. We expect 

children to be reading at home at least 4 times a week (little and often has the most impact - it 

doesn't matter which book or if it is another at home). Classes will continue to track this and 

celebrate in the school news and with an additional playtime if the whole team achieves it - please 

support by logging in reading diaries and help us create a 'buzz' for this crucial activity. Where 

children aren't doing this crucial regular practice we will use time slots in school (breaktime and 

lunchtime) to support this vital part of their development.  

So what did staff do on the PD Days? 

You might be interested to know what staff used their professional development (PD) days for on 

Monday and Tuesday.  Staff worked hard to get ready for the term and ensured we were all up to 

date with our safeguarding training, the priorities for our continual improvement, the importance of 

routines (everyone feels better when they know what’s going to happen!) and the latest educational 

research to ensure our provision is up to date and meeting the needs of all children.  We also have a 

focus on doing things in the most efficient and effective way to support staff workload and help 

teachers give as much of their time to preparation and delivery. 

  

Thank you for reading this central communication tool which comes out weekly with the aim of 

being a ‘one stop shop’ for as much information as possible.   

 

Katie Jones, Headteacher 

 



 

 

Katie Jones Headteacher Email 

 



Please note that our headteacher still has the email head@stottesdon-school.co.uk but she also has 

the email ceo@sget.org.uk due to her dual role (Chief Executive Officer of the Shropshire Gateway 

Education Trust).  Both emails are interlinked but we wanted to clarify in case of any confusion. 

Nasal Influenza Immunisation 

Earlier today we sent out an email containing important information from the immunisation team. 

Would you please complete the econsent form:  

https://www.shropscommunityhealth.nhs.uk/rte.aspx?id=11910&vax=FLU&school=Stottesdon%20Co

fE%20Primary%20School&sc=142312 

 

 as soon as possible (deadline is 9am on Tuesday 10th September) as the team are due to come into 

Stottesdon on Friday 13th September. 

FoSPS  - Parent Survey 

All families of pupils at our school are members of the PTA - FoSPS.  

The FoSPS committee are keen to know your thoughts on how FoSPS can benefit your child(ren) at 

school and would be very grateful if you could please take a moment to fill out this survey: 

https://form.jotform.com/fosps96/fosps-parent-survey-form 

The survey is a simple 10 question tick box form that takes 1-2 minutes.  

Tesco Stronger Starts - In Store Vote 

 

Calls out for votes to get a share of Tesco’s Stronger Starts fund 

Stottesdon CofE Primary School is bidding for a cash boost from the Tesco Stronger Starts scheme.  
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Stronger Starts provides grant awards of up to £1,500 to local community projects, with a particular 

focus on children and young people.  

Three groups in every community have been shortlisted to receive grant awards and Tesco customers 

can vote for the group they think should take away the top award in their local Tesco store. 

We are pleased to say that our application to Tesco Stronger Starts has been successful and has been 

put forward to a customer vote in store. 

We would like to improve the health and wellbeing benefits associated with daily physical exercise by 

doing a daily mile project. 

Voting is due to commence from 1st July until the end of September. 

You will be able to place your vote at the following stores: 

2368    Cookley Kiddminster Exp   Small unit      DY10 3SA  

2770    Kidderminster   Large unit      DY11 6SW  

3263    Foley Pk Kidderminster Exp   Small unit      DY11 7BQ  

3265    Spennells Kidderminster Exp   Small unit      DY10 4DZ  

4512    Bewdley Load St Exp     Small unit      DY12 2AW  

5165    Bewdley Hill Kidd Exp   Small unit      DY11 6BS  

5634    Kidderminster Com Exp   Small unit      DY10 1QG  

6638    Stourport       Large unit      DY13 9FB  

6777    Kidderminster S R Exp   Small unit      DY10 2PR 

 To vote, you will need to make a purchase within store of any value. You will receive one token per 

transaction and it's not necessary to purchase a carrier bag in order to receive a token. 

Please help to let us be in with a chance of securing this funding. 

Our Worship / Reflections this week: 

Wednesday:  We welcomed back everyone in our 'Stotty family' and revisited what makes everyone 

happy, safe and learning in our school.  This included golden rules and class contracts/promises. 



 

Thursday: We revisited our arrangements for our zoned playground (co-designed with the children 

last summer).  There really is a lot of choice to keep children busy and happy so thank you to all 

those that have contributed resources to this. 

Friday:  The school participated in the Big Celebration Assembly which focused on the importance of 

celebrating our differences and overcoming adversity.  After some of the events in the summer, it is 

really important we revisit our messages of communities where everyone feels welcome, included, 

happy and safe  - a very important British Value. 

 



 

 

Celebrating Reading 

 

Reading 



Well done for those that are reading 4 x or more a week and logging it in reading diaries.  Please 

keep regular reading and enjoyment of books a high priority. 

EYFS (Nursery and Reception) News 

Nursery News 06.09.2024 

 

1 - [1] https://www.littlewandlelettersandsounds.org.uk/resources/for-parents/  

https://www.littlewandlelettersandsounds.org.uk/resources/for-parents/


Reception News 06.09.2024 

 

2 - [1] https://www.littlewandlelettersandsounds.org.uk/resources/for-parents/  

Parenting Signposts 

Understanding Your Child Groups - Autumn 2025 

https://www.littlewandlelettersandsounds.org.uk/resources/for-parents/


 

 

Sleep Tight Workshops - Autumn 2025 



 

Parenting Help & Support Line  

 

Shropshire Family Information Service  



 

Solihull Approach - Understanding Your Child 

 

Bridgnorth Community Information Drop In Sessions 



 

OneplusOne 

 

Introducing the Separating better app, a free self-guided mobile app for separating parents, designed 

to facilitate a smoother separation journey and promote positive co-parenting. This app is filled with 

expert advice, video resources, practical parenting, and budgeting plans, as well as co-parenting tips. 

It offers an easy-to-follow journey where you can track your progress and unlock app sections as you 

go.  

Find out more and download the mobile app, now: https://www.oneplusone.org.uk/separating-

better?utm_source=referral&utm_medium=social&utm_campaign=sbaffiliate 

https://www.oneplusone.org.uk/separating-better?utm_source=referral&utm_medium=social&utm_campaign=sbaffiliate
https://www.oneplusone.org.uk/separating-better?utm_source=referral&utm_medium=social&utm_campaign=sbaffiliate


  

For face to face support, go to Getting on better | Shropshire Council and select Free Courses and 

Workshops. 

 

https://www.shropshire.gov.uk/the-send-local-offer/getting-on-better/


 

 

Health Visiting Information 

Every family with children under 5 has access to a health visitor. 



Families can access advice and support up until the age of 5 years old by calling The Single Point of 

Access on 0333 358 3654. 

If parents don't want to talk to someone, they can send a text and one of the team will get back to 

them on 07520 635212 

This is a Monday to Friday service 09:30am until 4pm where a Health Visitor is on the line to offer 

the appropriate advice and support and referrals can be made to the appropriate practitioner. 

If parents need extra support or support for potty training, behaviour, sleep, eating we have two 

Healthy Child practitioner who they can be referred to who will come out to their home or to a clinic 

to support the family with these issues. 

This referral can be completed through the single point of access and sent to the appropriate team. 

If it is specialised targeted work the family will be seen by a Health visitor for example low mood or 

complex development issues, safeguarding or specialised referrals. 

All children are seen universally at one years and at two years and they are offered a full health 

growth and development review via a letter with an appointment. 

These are now completed at Cleobury Mortimer Health Centre, Ludlow or Bridgnorth depending on 

where they live. 

Achievers 

 

All of Teme Class for their positive start in Reception. 

Charlie, Ella, Leo, Mason and Joey for their fantastic start to Stottesdon. 

Florence for her excellent pony care during the holidays at Pony Club. 
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